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June 9, 1999-

- Dr. Richard Powell
-Vice President for Research
University of Arizona
Tucson, Arizona 85721-0066

SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION REPORT NO. 50-113/99-201

Dear Dr. Powell:

: On May 4 ~- 7,1999, the United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) conducted
an announced in'spection of the University of Arizona's Nuclear Reactor Laboratory TRIGA .
Reactor. The enclosed report presents the results of that inspection.

Various aspects of your reactor health' physics, emergency preparedness, and safeguards ~
programs were i~ spected, including selective examinations of procedures and
representative rec.ords, interviews with personnel, and observations of the facility.

Based on the results of this inspection, no safety concern or noncompliance with NRC
requirements was identified. No response to this letter is required.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter
and its enclosure will be placed in the NRC Public Document Room.

- Your cooperation is appreciated. Should you have any questions concerning this '

inspection, please contact Mr. Stephen Holmes at 301-415-8583.

Sincerely,
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.[ *, UNITED STATES
"

NUCLEAR' REGULATORY COMMISSION
f WASHINGTON, D.C. 20066 4001

p!% June 9, 1999

Dr. Richard Powell-
Vice President for Research
University of Arizona
Tucson, Arizona 85721-0066 |

SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION REPORT NO. 50-113/99-201

Dear Dr. Powell:

On May 4 7,1999, the United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) conducted
an announced inspection of the University of Arizona's Nuclear Reactor Laboratory TRIGA
Reactor. The enclosed report presents the results of that inspection.

Various aspects of your reactor health physics, emergency preparedness, and safeguards
programs were inspected, including selective examinations of procedures and
representative records, interviews with personnel, and observations of the facility.

Based on the results of this inspection, no safety concern or noncompliance with NRC
requirements was identified. No response to this letter is required.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter
and its enclosure will be placed in the NRC Public Document Room.

Your cooperation is appreciated. Should you have any questions concerning this
,

inspection, please contact Mr. Stephen Holmes at 301-415-8583. '

Sincerely,

N ]
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Ledyard B. Marsh, Chief
Events Assessment, Generic Communications and

Non-Power Reactors Branch
Division of Regulatory improvement Programs j
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University of Arizona Docket No. 50-113
(NRC INSPECTION REPORT)- )

cc:
!
<

~ University of Anzona
Nuclear Research Laboratory
~ ATTN: Dr. John Williams, Reactor Director

i

Bldg. 20, Rm 200 l

Tucson, Arizona. 85721-0020
.

University of Arizona -
Nuclear Research Laboratory
ATTN: Harry J. Doane, Reactor Supervisor
Bldg. 20, Rm. 200 )
Tucson, Arizona 85721-0020

University of Arizona
ATTN: Dr. Michael Cusanovich

;
Director, Arizona Research Labs )

L Gould-Simpson Bldg.1011 ;

P.O. Box 210077
Tucson, Arizona' 85721-0077

University of Arizona
ATTN: Daniel Silvain, Radiation Safety Officer
1640 North Vine

' Tucson, Arizona 85721-0020
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University of Florida

; Gainesville,- Florida 32611

|

I'
1

)
|

1


